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1st Season Newsletter – 2010

Dear all

I am back after a long stint down in Dande. Dande is looking absolutely beautiful and Jappie, our new camp manger, has done a wonderful job on all 3 of our camps. Each are looking and running fantastically well!

 It has also been a great start to the hunting season despite very thick bush due to some unseasonably late rains resulting in the plains game been hard to see and also some rather too close encounters with the bigger boys! 

The elephants hunting was been brilliant and had I not lost a big bull that was wounded that crossed into Mozambique then I think our average out of our 3 bulls in the Dande Safari Area would have been close the country best, certainly the Zambezi valley best. Rich Tabor shot an incredible 71lbs/side with Gabrielle and I got a 53lbs with Rob on his hunt and our wounded and lost bull looked over 50 also.
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(left Robert Jolly 53lbs elephant & right Gabrielle’s 71lbs elephant – stands a very good chance of being the best elephant in the Zambezi Valley for the 2010 hunting season)

The lions are proving to be a huge problem and we hope to get a bigger quota next season as every herd of buff we follow have lions behind them and on a 14 day hunt it is the norm to see lions several times. As I write this things are drying up and there is a lot more buff movement then there was earlier season.
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The leopard have been very active also and we have shot two nice cats so far and Myles and Rich have a double leopard hunt on at the moment and they have 4 males feeding so we hope to hear some exciting news soon
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(top left lion in the thick bush, top right Roberts leopard

bottom left Rons lion & bottom right Rons leopard)

The East, which we started hunting really a little late due to normal African politics of messed up contracts (not on our side) resulted in, us as many of you know, selling hugely discounted elephant bull hunts. Our first full hunt is just about to finish now and Richie Schultz shot 2 good elephants with Petr that will both go over 45lbs/side. The second bull was shot out of a group of over 16 bulls and Rich decided to take the first good bull as the winds were fickle- however ones wonders out of 16 big bulls what the others were carrying!!!

Makuti is looking like it will be another outstanding season for all our clients going there. We decided from past experiences that we would start later this season due to the long grass and late rains. Our first hunters go in in a few weeks and by all accounts fronts from the fellows fixing the roads they will have a great hunt as there are lots of cats and buff around which is what the hunt is for! 

As a whole it looks like the 2010 season will be outstanding for CMS and all our clients!!

Happy Hunting

Buzz, Myles & the CMS team.

(left Richie & John’s buff & right Myles & Christian’s 40” buff)








